
It’s been another busy and productive week here at school!

This week, it was Year 6’s turn for swimming. The children have been working hard and showing great effort—we’re
very impressed with their enthusiasm and progress. The children completed their distance tests today and did a

great job!

A quick reminder to all families about the importance of wearing the correct school uniform each day. Please also
remember that jewellery is not allowed during PE lessons for safety reasons. (a reminder of the uniform

requirements is detailed further down in this newsletter).

The PTA would like to say a big Thank you to all that bought refreshments and entered the raffle/guess the bear
name at sports day, it raised £130.18. They will be running an ice cream stall every Wednesday and a tuck shop

stall every Friday after school, weekly. Thank you to those that have supported these so far and we will value your
continued support going forward.

Reports will be sent home on Thursday next week - we hope that you enjoy reading about your child's progress
this year. 

Thank you for your continued support.

Have a lovely weekend!
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Eden - 94.97%
Hendra - 95.49%
Melbur - 96.78%

Drinnick - 95.91%
Rosemellyn - 95.51%

Every moment counts at school. By attending school and arriving on time, children can maximise their
learning potential. Please ensure that the children arrive promptly at 8:45am, ready to start the first
lesson at 9am, this will ensure that they do not miss out on valuable learning time. Your support to
prioritise regular school attendance and punctuality is greatly appreciated.
If your child is ill please remember to call the office, stating the reason why they are off before 9am. You
will need to do this for each day of absence. 

Monday 30  June:th

PTFA Meeting discussing fundraising for next
year, all welcome.

Monday 7 July: 
Y6 transition day to secondary school.

Wednesday 16 July: 
Y5 transition day at Brannel.

Friday 11 July: Reports sent home.

Every Wednesday until end of term:
Ice Cream Sale

Every Friday until end of term:
Tuck Shop



Stars of the Week

Sports Star

Each week, Nanpean School staff choose one pupil from their class who has shone to
be their class star. This week, our stars were:

Eden - Ellie - for her super effort to improve her writing and for impressing us with her
maths skills. 

Hendra - Aurora - for being able to confidently recall facts about the Titanic during '4
from before' in our History lesson.

Melbur - Ebrel - for putting in extra artwork practice at home to refine skills.  
Drinnick - Jade - for fantastic progress with her grammar and punctuation

assessment 
Rosemellyn - Dylan - for his outstanding effort and determination in swimming this

week.
Citizenship Award

Each week we present a child with a Citizenship Award. This is to recognise and
reward a child who has been notably kind, helpful or well behaved during the week. 

Citizenship Award went to: 
Ethan W (Drinnick) - for always being a positive role model during play leader

sessions

Housepoints awarded for this week were as follows:
HOUSEPOINTS

Housepoints awarded for this week were as follows:

This week’s winning team is Pendeen.

At Nanpean, this week we have continued to focus
on the Nanpean School Rules which are:

To show good manners at all times.
To follow instructions with thought and care.

To care for everyone and everything.

We have been paying particular attention to using
our manners, saying good morning to each other,
opening doors for others and using please, thank

you and you're welcome.

SCHOOL RULES

This week’s Sports Star is:
 Aurora - for never giving up and scoring her first goal at after school football club.



Please take the time to read the below information regarding unauthorised absences. 

If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the
Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in

accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices are issued per liable parent, per
child and each carry a fine of £80 if paid within 21 days or £160 if paid after this but within 28 days.

 
If your child is further absent from school without authorisation within any 3-year period, you will be
committing a further offence under the Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall

Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act.
Penalty Notices for a second offence are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £160,

payable within 28 days.
 

Importantly, fines per parent will be capped to two fines within any three-year period. Once this limit has
been reached, other action such as a parenting order or prosecution will be considered. 

 
Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may also result in legal action. If you are prosecuted and attend court

because your child has not been attending school, you could get a fine of up to £2,500. Cornwall Council
may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including legal costs.

 
 Absence not authorised by the school may also result in a prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court under
Section 444(1) or Section 444(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a

custodial sentence. Again, Cornwall Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to
Court, including legal costs.

 
Money raised from fines is only used by the local authority to cover the costs of administering the

system, and to fund attendance support. Any extra money is returned to the government. 

ATTENDANCE

CLASS STRUCTURE 2025-2026
Due to the number of children currently on roll, there will be 4 classes across the school from

September. The structure is in the table below.



UNIFORM
Please see below the school uniform and apparance requirements for Nanpean School:

Girls
White or Red polo shirt

 Red cardigan, jumper or sweatshirt
 Grey or black skirt or trousers

Red checked dress or grey/ black shorts for summer wear
 Sensible flat black shoes (not trainers or sandals)

Weather appropriate coat and hat
One pair of stud earrings only (no hoops)

Boys

White or Red polo shirt
Red jumper or sweatshirt

Grey or black trousers
Grey or black shorts for summer wear

Sensible flat black shoes (not trainers or sandals)
Weather appropriate coat and hat

Stud earrings only (no hoops)

P.E Kit (This can be worn on the days your child has PE instead of uniform)
Plain White T-shirt

Black shorts or jogging trousers
A plain black, grey or red tracksuit jacket (no logos) for outdoor P.E in colder weather

 Plimsolls or light trainers
 Football boots and shin pads for Football / Tag Rugby players

No jewellery to be worn on P.E days


